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MINUTES

All area newspapers, radio stations and television stations were informed of this meeting in compliance
with the guidelines set forth in the Freedom ofInformation Ad.

PRESENT

Chairperson Grade S. Floyd, Presiding
Vice Chairman Larry E. Greer - District # 3

G. Fred Tolly - District # 1

Bill McAbee - District # 4

Michael Thompson - District # 5

William C. Dees - District # 6

Cindy Wilson - District # 7

Joey Preston - Administrator

Tom Martin - County Attorney
Linda N. Eddleman - Clerk to Coundl

Tammie Shealy - Deputy Clerk to Council

During times ofdiscussion andpresentations the minutes are condensed andparaphrased)

The offidal meeting of the Anderson County Council convened in the Council Chambers of the Historic

Courthouse on Tuesday, June 7, 2005 at 6: 00 p. m.

Chairperson Grade S. Floyd called the meeting to order and Mr. Fred Tolly gave the invocation. Everyone
pledged allegiance to the flag of the United States of America.

SPECIAL PRESENTATION: Chairperson Gracie S. Aoyd introduced Mr. Adarius Swinger who played the National
Anthem on his viola. Chairperson Aoyd thanked Mr. Swinger, who attends the Alternative School, for his

performance. Chairperson Floyd said that she would have him an Anderson County Pride Award.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

April 19, 2005 meeting - Mr. Thompson moved to approve and Ms. Wilson seconded. Vote was unanimous.

May 9, 2005 meeting - Mr. McAbee moved to approve and Mr. Greer seconded. Vote was unanimous.

May 17, 2005 meeting - Mr. Dees moved to approve and Mr. McAbee seconded. Vote was unanimous.

CITIZEN COMMENTS: Agenda Matters -- Mr. Brooks Brown, IV read agenda items # 10 " Recent Questions asked

and the responses thus far received concerning budget issues for FY 04-05 and proposed FY 05-06" by Ms. Wilson

and Item # 11 " Questions to Ms. Wilson of the Administrator of unanswered Questions" by Mr. Joey Preston. He told
Council that this had been going on forever and he recommended to Coundl since the items are of a personal nature

and not Council business to remove the items from the agenda. Mr. Ed Jean of 1212 Crestview Road echoed Mr.

Brown's comments. He quoted an article in the Independent Mail Newspaper regarding Undsey Graham. Mr. Dan

Harvell said that he disagrees with the suggestion that Mr. Preston and Ms. Wilson need to get together to settle

their differences because the questions being asked concem public tax dollars and they need to be dealt with in a

public forum.

Mr. Bill McAbee recognized Boy Scout Bryan Sofley who is about to receive his Eagle Scout rank.

ANDERSON COUNTY PRIDE AWARDS/ RESOLUTIONS:

Chairperson Aoyd recognized and presented an Anderson County Pride Award to Mr. Brian Harbin who was awarded
South Carolina EMT of the Year 2004 by the S.c. Department of Health and Environment Control - EMS Division at
the Annual EMS Symposium in April 2005. Chairperson Royd also recognized Mr. Michael Lewis, a Paramedic, for his
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exemplary performance in Emergency Medical Services and for being named " Star of Ufe." Chairperson Floyd also

recognized Mr. Jody Clardy, Paramedic, for being recognized by the American Ambulance Assodation as a " Star of

Ufe". He was recognized for exemplary performance in EMS. Mr. Andy Moore, EMT was also recognized for

exemplary performance in EMS and he was also chosen MedShore Ambulance Service " Employee of the Year 2004".

He and Mr. JocJy Oardy were both presented an Anderson County Pride Award.

Chairperson Floyd presented Anderson County Pride Awards to Miss Abigail Rose Hiott, Miss Olivia Leigh Wright who

are the Anderson County Palmetto Princesses. They have completed over 1000 hours of community service during
their reign. Council heard from Ms. Ginger Wright regarding the community service hours done by the two young
ladies.

Ms. M. Cindy Wilson read Resolution - # R2005-022 - a resolution recognizing and honoring Doctor Norman P.

Pearson for his service and dedication to his community, his state, and his nation; and other matters related thereto.

She said that Dr. Pearson had a death in his family and was unable to attend however Dr. Harold Mackey received

the Resolution on behalf of Dr. Pearson. Ms. Wilson moved to approve and Mr. Tolly seconded. Vote was

unanimous.

ORDINANCES - THIRD READING: Chairperson Floyd reading third and final reading ~ Ordinance

2005-014 - an ordinanc~ amending Ordinance # 99-004, the Anderson County Zoning Ordinance, as adopted July
20, 1999, by amending the Anderson County Official Zoning Map to rezone from R-20 ( Single Family Residential) to

P- D ( Planned Development District) and ( 1) parcel of land comprising approximately +/- 13. 18 acres of property in

the Hammond School Prednct on Midway Road. The property is identified by TMS # 147-00- 07-005, and is generally
described on Sheet 1 of 1 of a Preliminary Development Plan for Mark Vannoy and John Montgomery dated 4/4/05

prepared by land Planning Assodates, Inc. Concept layout # C-Ol, and further described in a Statement of Intent

prepared by Parco Home Builders, Inc. Mr. Dees moved to approve and Mr. McAbee seconded. Vote was

unanimous.

PRESENTATION: - Chairperson Floyd said that she had something that she wanted to talk about. She said at the

last meeting it was decided by one of the Coundl members to amend the budget to reflect what he thought he could

support. In his proposal he cut the County's portion of the Budget from 35 mils to 34. The one mil cut was to be

transferred to the Sheriffs 2005-2006 budget. The Council member also proposed that instead of giving the Sheriff a

six-mil increase he receive only receive a total of three mils. She said she was very disappointed that he chose to

fund only half of what the Sheriff requested. She said that added even one mil is a plan simple tax increase however

she believes that it is a tax increase for the right reasons which is a safer community for our families. She said she

believed the Sheriff would use his appropriations wisely and the county will be more peaceful. She said that the

dedsion should be based on facts and doing what is best. One should not be concerned about being r~ elected or

making constituents angry. She proposed that Council fully fund the Sheriff's request by giving him the additional 6

mils and not doing this may place the county's citizens in a position of having to continue to dodge the tax increase

that is needed every year. She said she did not like the idea of taking money from the general fund and giving it to

the Sheriff. She said at the last Council meeting she was called into another Coundl member's office during recess

and was told what budget adjustment that "this" council member could live with. She said she didn't have time to

talk with other Coundl members but it was obvious that the members knew what to expect. She offered a

counteroffer to fund the budget at 35 mils and fund the sheriff 4-mils however it failed from lack of a second. She

said she conceded on the vote and voted along with the majority in order to pass the budget on the first reading and

with much regret she voted to cut the county budget by one mil and fund the sheriff with 3 mils. She said that she

finds herself in the same position unless some other Council members steps up and votes along with the three other

votes. She said she felt that one person had decided the budget for Anderson County. She said she did not know
what to do.

ORDINANCES - SECOND READING: - # 2005-017 - an ordinance approving the County Administrator's proposal
2005-2006 fiscal year budget. A public hearing was held and the following spoke: Mr. Brooks Brown said that very
year with growth there is new money. So it is possible to cut the general fund. He said the smartest thing to do is

to send the budget back to Mr. Preston and tell him not to touch employees or their benefits, cut the general fund
one mil, then see a net increase to the sheriff's department of 3% with no tag-along attached to it- then you only
have a net 2% to the residents which would be approximately $8 increase. Mr. Ed Hinch talked in favor of the tax

increase for the sheriff's department. Mr. Dan Harvell spoke on behalf of the Anderson County taxpayers He said
that as Council - it is their job to know why the money is being spent, why the County has an insignificant number of

deputies on patrol while valuable tax dollars goes to such things as renovations of an arts warehouse, purchase and
renovate a abandoned, crumbling building adjacent to it, create a business bureau, provide more funding for the
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RECENT QUESTIONS ASKED AND THE RESPONSES THUS FAR RECEIVED CONCERNING BUDGET ISSUES

FOR FY 04-05 AND PROPOSED FY 05-06: Ms. M. 

at
Wilson asked where was the money for the in

last years budget or this years budget. Who owns the building now? Where did the funds come from?

When did Council approve the purchase and capital improvements? She asked about the $20 Chamber checks again.
She said when you divide the $ 15,875.99 by 20 dollars you have an unequal number. Does the County get a refund

for the checks that were not used? On the backup on the $18,000 in credit cards expenditures - she gave the time

period involved and she would like to know for example - the meals - what employee took people to meals, where

the establishment, for what purpose, and who were the people that were treated? She never received an

explanation for the Sheriff's travel corning out of the senior dtizens account. Who Anderson Coon id which

ple) to go to the Washington Chamber of Commerce trip?
She also requested a number of departments - the number of employees in each department, jobs, and salaries

by job description. All she was given was a range. ( account# 5013 - Administration, 5031- Economic Development,
5046 - Business Analyst, 5064 - Museum, 5067 - Public Information, and 5229 - KAB).

QUEmONS TO MS. WILSON OF THE ADMINSTRATOR OF UNANSWERED QUESTIONS: - Mr. Joey Preston

said he respectfully disagreed with Ms. Wilson that she had not received answers to her questions. She probably has

not received the answers that she wanted to receive, he said. He said that he had prepared for her statements from

the last coundl meeting. He said he has questions of Ms. Wilson that she should answer so Administration can

adequately and properly give her the correct answers. Examples at the last meeting she stated that there were

department heads that felt like they were pressured to sign the budget statement. He said he would like to know
who they were. Cost of living increase are calaJlated by the county's computer system and are automatically applied
to employee salaries the first full paycheck in July. They only exceptions are the employees who have not completed
their probationary period. The Chamber of Commerce checks were addressed in his prepared statement for her. Ms.

Wilson said that she valued employees and department heads their discretion in talking with her and she will never

violate a confidence.

RESOLUTIONS: # R2005-023 - a resolution expressing Anderson County Council's interest in partnering with

private organizations to revitalize blighted areas in Anderson County; and other matters related thereto. Chairperson
Floyd moved to approve the resolution as presented and Mr. Dees seconded. Vote was unanimous.

APPOINTMENTS: Mr. Tolly moved to approve the appointment of Mr. Mark Watson to the Cobb's Glen
Homeowner's Association. Mr. Thompson seconded and vote was unanimous.

ACCEPTANCE OF ARNOLD ACRES, PENDLETON PLANTATION - PHASE 1, AND SOLMAR ESTATES INTO
THE COUNTY ROAD SYSTEM: Mr. McAbee moved to approve the acceptance of the above subdivisions into the

County road system. Mr. Tolly seconded and vote was unanimous.

REQUESTS BY COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Mr. Tolly moved to approve an appropriation of $5,000 to the Salvation Army Boys and Girls club. The funds to come

from District # 1 recreation account. Mr. Thompson seconded and vote was unanimous.

Mr. McAbee moved to appropriate $ 170 to the Pendleton District Historic Commission. The funds to come from
District # 4 Recreation Account. Mr. Greer seconded and vote was unanimous.

Chairperson Floyd moved to appropriate $5,600 out of the paving account for assisting Anderson Interfaith Ministries
in the repaving of a parking lot for the Food Pantry, and the construction of a small parking area for a women's

shelter right beside the pantry. Mr. Tolly seconded and vote was unanimous.

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT:

a. Certificates of Training: Ms. Cathey Conwell - Assodate in Business, with a Major in Management and

completion of a Marketing Course and Ms. Valerie Uoyd - Assodate in Computer Technology
b. Letters of Appredation:

1. To: The Anderson Community From: Ms. Margaret Herron, Good Neighbor Cupboard
2. To: Mr. Bob Daly and staff From: Ms. Laurie Ashley, Meals on Wheels Director

c. Minutes:

1. Airport Advisory Committee - April 18, 2005 meeting
2. Transportation Division Safety Meeting - April 12, 2005

d. Reports: District Recreation Report
e. Grant Award under the Justice Assistance Grant Program
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